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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:



April 13, 2017
Place:



3rd Floor Conference Room                                






500 North Calvert Street  






Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:


Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman


H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Vice Chairman

Pastor Farinas, P.E., Secretary






Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.
                     
  
David G. Mongan, P.E. 






Karl Rickert, P.E.





Sandra J. Murphy





Justin Williams, Esq.
Others Present:
Steve Long, Executive Director

James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director






Milena Trust, Counsel to the Board






Victoria Wilkins, Commissioner






Ruby Courtney, Board Administrator






Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist





Joseph Scheffey






Peter McConaughy






David Thaler, MSPE





______________________________________________________________

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Arndt called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Harclerode seconded by Mr. Farinas and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the March 9, 2017 Board as submitted.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY



Motion (II) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to approve 22 applications for reciprocity as follows:



50790  Steven A. Baker




50792  Kevin C. Clark


50791  Poyen T. Chao





50793  Duane R. Ellis

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont’d)



50794  Kow O. Eshun





50802  Brant S. Miller


50795  Robert C. Field, III



50803  Somanna Moodera Appaiah



49010  Christopher W. Fike



50804  Gyaneswor Pakharel



50796  Florin Florea





50805  Douglas B. Reichlin


50797  Rupesh Kumar Gondle


50806  Joseph E. Rentko


50798  Earl T. Hammock, Jr.



50807  Richard O. Thomasson


50799  Jorge E. Hernandez Munoz

50808  Richard D. Wagner


50800  Jesse T. Hoffman




50809  Loyall A. Wharton


50801  Minhu P. Hu





50810  Gang Zhang
EXECUTIVE SESSION 





Motion (III) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 9:37 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:29 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT



Mr. Farinas reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee at its meeting on April 13, 2017.

16-PE-05
Pre-charge investigation
16-PE-24
Offer CO with $7500 and suspension
16-PE-31
Investigating, seeking sole source expert

17-PE-14
Investigating, seeking sole source expert


17-PE-20
Additional investigation
17-PE-27
Investigating, seeking sole source expert




17-PE-30
Reinstatement denied, recommend close


17-PE-34
Investigating, seeking sole source expert
17-PE-35
Granted extension to reply to audit


17-PE-42
Pre-Charge


17-PE-44
Offered Consent Order and $700 fine


17-PE-45
Response received, close


17-PE-46
Offered Consent Order and $300 fine


17-PE-47
Offer Consent Order and $500 fine


17-PE-48
Audit passed, close


17-PE-49
Audit passed, close


17-PE-50
Denied application for reinstatement, close


17-PE-51
Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine


17-PE-52
Denied application for reinstatement, close


17-PE-53
Failed audit, wants to surrender license


17-PE-54
Respondent complied with request, close
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT (Cont’d)



17-PE-55
Federal jurisdiction, close


17-PE-58
Offer Consent Order and $700 fine



17-PE-59
Offer Consent Order and $700 fine



17-PE-60
Offer Consent Order and $700 fine


17-PE-61
Consent Order signed, close


17-PE-62
Denied application for reinstatement, close


17-PE-64
Audit passed, close


17-PE-65
Offered Consent Order and $2100 fine



17-PE-66
Offered Consent Order and $700 fine



17-PE-67
Audit passed, close   


17-PE-68
Denied application for reinstatement, close


17-PE-70
Audit passed, close


17-PE-71
Offered Consent Order with no fine due to illness



17-PE-72
Offered Consent Order and $1500 fine



17-PE-73
Offered Consent Order and $1500 fine



17-PE-75
Offered Consent Order and $2100 fine



17-PE-76
Audit approved, close
17-PE-77
Offered Consent Order and $700 fine

17-PE-78
Offered Consent Order and $700 fine

17-PE-79
Audit approved, close
17-PE-80
Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine

17-PE-81
Consent Order received, close
17-PE-82
Denied application for reinstatement, closed 
17-PE-83
Offered Consent Order and $700 fine
17-PE-85
Respondent must get firm permit
17-PE-86
Contract issue, close
17-PE-87
Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine

17-PE-88
Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine

17-PE-89
Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine

17-PE-91
Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine

17-PE-92
Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine

17-PE-93
Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

CPC COMMITTEE REPORT



Motion (V) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to approve the CPC Provider Applications of Airline Hydraulics, ARRO Consulting, Inc., and Green Roofs for Healthy Cities.  
NEW BUSINESS

 
There was no new business to discuss.  

OLD BUSINESS

CPC Requirements


Mr. Mongan reported the recommendations of the CPC Committee which met on February 14 and 21, 2017.  The Committee suggested reducing the professional development hours from 24 to 16 and eliminating the A & B categories. After much discussion the Board agreed to retain the carry over . The Committee agreed that a 5% audit rate is acceptable and that the Board should not approve courses but only approve providers.  The Committee also suggested that the Board have a webinar posted to educate licensees on the CPC requirements.  The Committee felt that if an out of state licensee certifies that they met their home state’s CPC requirements, they also meet MD’s requirements.  Lastly, the Committee recommended that a one hour ethics course still be required or the licensee can certify that they have read and understand the Board’s ethics requirements/regulations and proceed with the renewal.  

Mr. Thaler wanted to know more about the CPC failure rate which was originally reported as less than 5% but now appears to be about 20%.  Mr. Thaler also mentioned that he was in support of the original CPC requirements in MD because he thought it would be reciprocal and he strongly feels that the Board should accept the recommendations of the Committee since it will protect the public interest in the least burdensome way.


Mr. Scheffy stated that there is no benefit to the CPC requirements but realistically thought that the Committee came to a compromise and recommends that the Board accept the Committee’s recommendations.

All Board members did not fully agree with all of the Committee’s recommendations so the Board will discuss this matter in more detail at the next Board meeting.  The Board asked that Mr. Long find out how the Delaware and New Jersey Boards are handling ethics and out-of-state requirements and report back to the Board.
Educational Requirements



Ms. Perrin reviewed the Regulations and policies relating to education equivalency and suggested that the Board abolish the Engineering Curriculum Checklist and Washington Accord equivalencies, require NCEES evaluations of technology degrees, and accept EAC/ABET accreditation from everywhere. She also suggested that the Board identify 2 or 3 credential evaluation companies that are acceptable to the Board.  Ms. Perrin mentioned that there will be a workshop on the Credential Evaluations at the NCEES annual meeting.  Educational requirements will be discussed further at the next Board meeting.
Requirements Associated With Digital Signatures


Chairman Arndt reviewed the website text regarding digital signatures and stated that minor modifications to the Regulations are needed to make them more technology neutral.  He suggested that the Board make changes to the website language and review the Regulations to determine what changes are needed.


Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to remove technology specific language from the digital signature text on the website.  
REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR



Mr. Long reached out to the Alabama Board to find out what they know about the storm shelters that were being sold at Lowes and allegedly were not meeting FEMA regulations. This issue was brought to the attention of the Board at the meeting in March 2017.  He was informed that Lowes took the initiative to change their advertisement.


Mr. Long also checked with the Real Estate Board to see how they deal with digital signatures and found out that they took no position on this issue.  He also mentioned that the exams are being held next week.



Mr. Long presented information regarding how NCEES evaluates education and experience.  This information was requested by the Board because an applicant, who had a NCEES Council Record, was denied licensure by reciprocity because NCEES determined that some of his work experience was not applicable to engineering.  The Board agreed that if an applicant has a Council Record then the Board will accept NCEES’s assessment of the applicant’s engineering work experience. However, the Board reserves the right to make an independent assessment of the applicant’s engineering work experience.



Mr. Rickert asked about the status of the budget.  Mr. Long reported that the budget is $66K after expenses and it was anticipated that we would end up between $100K and $125K by the end of the fiscal year.

REPORT FROM BOARD COUNSEL


Milena Trust notified the Board that the engineers firm permit bill failed, the NC Dental bill passed, and the DLLR bill to send renewal notices by email passed but the Department will have to contact licensees by letter to get their approval to send renewal notices by email.
CORRESPONDENCE 
Email from Cindy King Regarding Original Seal on Documents

 
The Board received an email on April 6, 2017 from Cindy King of concrete Pipe and Precast, LLC, requesting clarification on signing and sealing documents.  She is under the impression that the PE retains ownership of an original signed and sealed document but PG County is telling her that they must receive the original signed and sealed document.


The Board asked Mr. Long to respond to Ms. King informing her that the Board has no jurisdiction over the requirements of PG County and their officials may require the submission of original documents.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


The following applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer records, were administratively approved for licensure by the Executive Director of the Board:



50689  Archibald M. Allan




50700  Amy M. Koch





50724  Daniel J. Baggiani





50750  Yong W. Lee






50692  Gerard R. Blanchette




50752  Joseph N. Link


50782  Paul E. Brucke





50702  Peter A. Ludas


50707  Shane R. Burkart





50746  Denise C. McClanahan


50708  Justin J. Christensen




50721  Ronald A. Mickiewicz




50783  Peter J. Christensen




50748  Charles Newman


50767  Kyle O. Clevenger




50726  Trai M. Nguyen


50768  Timothy S. Collazuol




50687  Philip J. O’Regan


50773  Patrick Conroy





50690  Jeremy M. Orr


50732  Jeffrey A. Dyck





50709  Juan C. Osorio


50736  Jeff H. Fleischmann




50751  David Papineau


50715  Donald E. Floyd





50703  Damon M. Petrillo


50727  John J. Ford






50747  David M. Ponte 


50691  Paul E. Freeman





50712  Christine L. Potocki


50701  Patrick Graney





50713  Roman T. Przepiorka


50749  Eric T. Haenlein





50784  Timothy B. Ramsey


50769  Christopher S. Hardesty     


50785  Chad M. Schrand


50725  John D. Hartman





50786  Thomas A. Schubert


50697  Justin M. Humenny




50716  Ben Senger


50737  Gary W. Karnthaler




50714  Adam J. Thomas


50728  Heath Kearney





50694  Richard W. Ward


50738  Jason W. Kilgore





50710  Mitchell L. Weiss


50774  Brian W. King






50739  Brady N. Wiesner


50693  Jordan S. Kirkendoll




50733  Douglass I. Woolf
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, OCTOBER 27, 2017
        
Sassan Aflaki







Brian L. Jarvis


Si T. Bui








Darrell B. Mobley



Sergio Esquivel



Ahmed E. Hasan

APPLICATION DENIED FOR PE LICENSURE

Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Rickert, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to deny one application for PE licensure due to an insufficient amount of engineering work experience.  
OTHER BUSINESS




The next Board meeting will be held on May 11, 2017 at 9 a.m.
ADJOURNMENT 



Motion (VIII) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:03 p.m.

__________  With Corrections           

______x___  Without Corrections


Signed by: Steven Arndt











Dated:  May 11, 2017
